Hello NFARL,

Can you believe this is NOVEMBER already?

This ought to get your blood <u>pumpin'</u>

This is a reminder of our next Meeting on Tuesday, November 21 at 7:30PM at our rather new location the Alpharetta EOC behind Fire Station #1 at 2970 Webb Bridge Road. You won't want to miss this one. Our speaker will be Bob Allphin, K4UEE, head of the DXpedition to Peter I Island just off the coast of Antarctica earlier this year. If you subscribe to QST, be sure to check out the article on page 52 in the November issue regarding this great Dxpedition. It is great reading and a good preview of what to expect.

There is also a meeting for the North Fulton ARES group at the same location only it will start at 6:30PM and conclude just prior to the 7:30 NFARL meeting.

We do need your help on one item - we need an LCD projector.

Does anyone have one or access to one? This will be needed to assist Bob in showing his video about the effort. Please reply asap so that we may complete our plans for the meeting.

I hope all of you received the email that was sent out about the passing of Becky Roberts, KF4SLZ. She was the mother of David KE4QLH, and Steven KF4QUO, Ziskind and will be missed by the family as well as the Amateur Radio community.

Our deepest sympathies go to the family.

If you have not ever visited the NFARL.ORG photo gallery, there were some more pictures recently place up there regarding the 1991, 1992, 1993, and 1994 Field days. http://www.nfarl.org/g2/main.php and then click on the Field Days folder as well as the Boy Scout 2006 JOTA Jamboree On The Air. Check out these folders.

Our regularly scheduled meeting for December will be our annual Christmas dinner hosted by Fred and Catherine Moore at their residence on the "Third Tuesday, December 19th starting around dinner time 6PM – 6:30PM". Please mark this on your calendar. There are several requirements that need to be met in order to attend this gathering.

First, Everyone is welcome, however, if you plan on attending, you **must** bring some kind of child's gift or bring a small shoe box with an assortment of small children's gifts that will be given to one of the charitable organizations for Christmas for these children that more than likely will not have a Christmas like you and I have had in our younger days.

Second, you need to be a *paid in full member*, and *if you aren't*, and you would like to attend this annual Christmas party, please *plan on bringing your annual dues of \$30* for your 2007 membership.

Third, we are asking that everyone planning to attend, please bring some kind of covered dish that will feed four to six people. As usual, NFARL will be supplying the meat and beverages.

And lastly, we would like for you to <u>please!</u> RSVP (Click on RSVP) to convey your intentions. We know how many to expect so accurate plans for the Christmas party can be made.

Lastly, Lastly

We hope to see you at these upcoming meetings/events.